
From: Mark Koupal [mailto:mkoupal@wildblue.net] 
Sent: Sat 11/14/2009 7:12 PM 
To: Costello Aaron; Chapman Malcom; Kroeger Ron; LaCroix Lloyd; Waugh Bill; Olson Karen Gundersen 
(City Council); Hadcock Deb; Kooiker Sam; Weifenbach Ron; Martinson Patti 
Subject: Spring Creek Proposal 

Dear Rapid City Council: 
  
Once again, I would like to thank you for taking the time to come out and review the site of the proposed 
roads next to our property first hand.  
  
My wife Jana and I along with our son were able to return to Rapid City this weekend, but we are not sure 
if we will be able to attend Monday nights meeting as we are trying to put our lives back in order after a 
long ordeal with our son's illness. 
Since we may not be able to attend, I wanted to at least communicate some final thoughts for you to 
consider as you bring this proposal to a vote. 
  
As I am sure you will agree after viewing the area from the vantage point on our property, you can clearly 
see that the terrain is not conducive to the proposal of extending Wallace St. and turning Eastward with a 
new road.  You must also take into consideration the impact on the beauty of the area,  the impact on all 
of the landowners in the area, the impact on all the existing homes in the area, and potential for future 
development, not to mention the voices of the taxpayers who live there. 
  
As future planners, you also know you must preserve and enhance the beauty of any area, these roads 
would obviously be an eyesore, squash any future potential development and reduce the value of land 
and existing homes in the entire area.   
  
I strongly believe that there are much more desirable alternatives to this current proposal.  Not only did 
Mike Mueller have some great ideas, I am sure your planning department is quite capable of designing 
alternatives that would truly enhance the beauty of the Spring Creek area.  Please, lets do this right, this 
proposal as it stands is a mistake, it would be an embarrassment to you and our entire community to 
move forward with it.  Give the planners time and directives to do this right, allow them to  enhance the 
beauty of the area, respect the existing homeowners, and come up with a proposal we can all stand 
behind and be proud of.   
  
Thank you all 
Respectfully yours 
Mark Koupal 
23774 Wallace St. 
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From: Mark Koupal [mailto:mkoupal@wildblue.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2009 6:29 PM 
To: Horton Patsy 
Cc: Elkins Marcia 
Subject: Spring Creek Future Land Use 
 
    Dear Patsy: 
  
I received your letter concerning the Public Works Committee Mtg. on May, 26.  Thank you for taking the 
time to get us that information.  Unfortunately, I did not receive the letter until late afternoon on May 26th, 
but I do appreciate the effort you made. 
  
Our situation has not allowed us to voice any concern or send any comments.  We are currently with our 
son in Phoenix Az, he has been diagnosed with Leukemia and was referred to the Mayo clinic in AZ for 
treatment.  Our mail is being forwarded but it takes extra time to reach us, that is why I received your 
letter late.  
  
I must add that due to what is going on, we have not been able to focus much on the planning for the 
Spring Creek area, our days are spent going to and from treatments and caring for our son's needs.  I just 
recently was told of the proposed map on the internet.  I have to, at this time, revert to our neighbors 
concerns as they have been able to research and stay up-to-date on what is going on.  Obviously, as a 
homeowner and landowner in this area,  I am concerned of privacy, safety, and protecting the beauty of 
the Spring creek area, but I also understand the need for future growth and planning.  I hope that the city 
of Rapid City will take time to listen to the voice of the neighborhood, obviously those that live in the area 
are well aware of potential hazards, care about the beauty of the area, and look out for the best interest of 
each other. 
  
Thank you once again Patsy for your kind attempt to notify us of the mentioned meeting.  I appreciate the 
concern for the landowners of the area.  
  
Mark Koupal 
  
  
 


